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Holy Family Primary School
Newsletter
                 Friday 12th May 2017
Pupils of the Week 
	Class
	Name
	Reason

	Rec 
	Charlie Kelly
	For receiving three ‘smiley’ faces every day – good boy!

	Yr.1 NC/BH
	Anna O’Donnell
	For always being a pleasure to teach, good girl!

	Yr.1 MP
	Lottie Gallagher
	For giving excellent clues in our animal riddles activity

	Yr.2 EM
	Ronan Nugent
	For his lovely illustrations, well done!

	Yr.2. FMG
	Nikkita Drumm
	For her excellent work on ‘telling time’.

	Yr.3 SM
	Sophie Slevin
	For being so focused and interested in her learning

	Yr.3 UC
	Klaudia Korotko
	For always being kind and considerate to her classmates

	Yr.4 CMM

	Rihanna Devlin
	For having more self-confidence in all her work

	Yr.4 BH/DMC
	Riona Devine
	For excellent mental maths and knowing her tables so well!

	Yr.5 PG
	Nathan McGee
	For super animation work on the ipad

	Yr.5 DMS
	Clodagh McCanny
	For her excellent play in the recent GAA tournament

	Yr.6 CK
	Mairead Corrigan
	For being so kind and generous

	Yr.6 KMK
	Richard Maughan
	For making excellent progress in Accelerated Reading

	Yr.7 SMG
	Shannon McGinn
	For good listening skills during cycling proficiency

	Yr.7 ZMD
	Niall McCarney
	For listening attentively to instructions in cycling proficiency and demonstrating to everyone


Good Manners Award

[image: image3.wmf]Those chosen to receive recognition for the ‘Good Manners’ Award this week are: Anna McCrory, Cillian McGale, Clodagh McGoldrick, James McGarvey, Christy Johnston, Riley Grimes, Chloe Maughan, Bethany Kelly, Josh McFaul, Zuzanna Lorenc, Fianna McGuigan, Ella-Rose Devlin, Amy-Leigh McCutcheon, Ester Preissler, Shania Harkin, Storm McCarron, Cara McCance, Ryan Montgomery, Kamile Kazlauskaite, Brandon Corrigan and Victoria Morris. Well done everyone, we are so proud of you all. 
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Dates to Note
Sat 13th May – The Eamon McClean 5k cycle, walk and fun run takes place. Eamon’s family would greatly appreciate if anyone could spare an hour on Saturday to help marshall on the cycle course in the Parkanaur/Dungannon area and in the vicinity of Arvalee School @ 11.30am. If you can help please contact the organisers directly by messenger on the Eamon’s Get Together facebook page or forward details to Eddie Doris on cnmb.tyronegaa@gmail.com
Fri 19th May – Omagh Youth Panto Society presents ‘Little Red Riding Hood’ in St. Joseph’s Hall @ 6.00pm. Admission costs £6.00 and is by ticket only.  Tickets are available from Top News on George’s Street or by calling Alison on 07746 777 790.
Sat 20th May – ‘Spring into Action’ family fun event takes place in our partner school, Omagh County Primary. Pupils are invited to partake in team challenges and there will be a barbecue and refreshments. Entry fee is £3.00 for adults, £1.50 for children and £10.00 for a family entry.. 
Sun 21st May – First Holy Communion @ 12.30pm in the Sacred Heart Church

Mon 29th & Tues 30th May – School closed for the second May bank holiday

Thur 8th June – School closed to pupils due to Elections

Thur 15th June – End of Year Concert in St. Joseph’s Hall (details to follow later)

Sat 17th June – The final of the ‘Do This in Memory’ programme will take place at the 6.00pm Mass in the Sacred Heart Church.
Wed 28th June –Parents’ Committee Event:- School Treasure Hunt & Family Fun Evening (details to follow)
Fri 30th June – School closes at lunch time for the summer break

West Tyrone Feis
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The poetry & prose section of the West Tyrone Feis started this week and we would like to congratulate the girls and boys who have taken part so far!! It really does take a lot of nerve to stand up in St. Joseph’s hall by yourself and be judged, so we really are very proud of each and every one of you, irrespective of the outcome!!!! The poetry & prose section finishes this afternoon and the Irish traditional section will start immediately afterwards at 5.00pm with the traditional groups. The Yr.4 – Yr.7 tin whistle competitions will take place tomorrow (Sat, 13th May), beginning at 10.00am. All parents/guardians were issued with a copy of the timetable and we remind you that, apart from the group events, it is parents/guardians responsibility to take their child/children to and from the feis. We wish our pupils the best of luck in all their remaining competitions and know they will do themselves, their families and Holy Family proud. 
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Congratulations to our Fabulous Pupils

Last Friday Holy Family travelled to Loughmacrory to take part in the girls’ Gaelic tournament.  Our girls played against teams from Newtownstewart, Cabragh, Loughmacrory (B team) and Fintona and secured a place in the semi-final after winning all their matches.  The girls then met Loughmacrory’s A team in the semi and after beating them it was on to the final against last year’s winners – Cabragh!! This was a tough competition from the start, but after a number of nail-biting moments we were delighted when Holy Family was crowned this year’s winners. Well done girls on your magnificent win and don’t forget to keep at the training as we still have the St. Enda’s tournament ahead!!!!!!!!!!!
PATHS Model School!!!
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We are delighted to inform you that we have been successful in our application to become a PATHS Model School and will be awarded with PATHS® Model School Status in June.  Mark Greenberg (PATHS® Developer) and Dorothy Morelli (PATHS® Education Worldwide CEO) reviewed all applications, and they were ‘extremely impressed’ with Holy Family’s application and the evidence provided to support it.  They wanted to thank the school for its commitment to PATHS® and to commend us for the high-quality delivery of the programme.  They absolutely loved seeing PATHS® being fully embraced across the whole-school ethos, and were extremely complimentary about our school. Of course none of this would have been possible without our wonderful pupils, our ever-supportive parents/guardians, the dedication of our teachers & classroom assistants and last, but not least, our very hard-working PATHS Co-ordinator Mrs. McDermott, who put so much time and effort into our application – a huge Holy Family thank you!!
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Walk to School Week
Walk to School Week is taking place next week from Monday 15th to Friday 19th May. Pupils from more than 200 schools across Northern Ireland are taking part and parents/guardians are encouraged to get involved and help children discover the health, social and environmental benefits of walking to school. If this is a bit ambitious for some of you, don’t forget Holy Family will continue its ‘Walk to School Wednesday Club’ so even if you can’t manage the other days why not join in on Wednesday morning. Meeting points for the ‘Walk to School Wednesday Club’ are: Café Nero, Coach Inn Car Park & Pat Kirks. Teachers will arrive by 8.30am on Wednesday mornings and will set off walking to school at 8.45am. N.B. we wish to remind our junior site parents/guardians that they MUST accompany their child/children on the walks on Wednesday morning. 
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Sponsored Education for Indian Child 

Each year our Yr.6 & Yr.7 pupils donate money to sponsor the education of a child in India and in return they receive letters and are kept up-to-date with the child’s progress.  This week Fr. Balla, who works closely with these children, visited the school to talk to our Yr.5/6/7 pupils and to thank them for their sponsorship over the years. Fr. Balla spoke about the poverty in India and explained how important it has been for the children in India to receive sponsorship for their education – something we all take for granted here in Ireland!!! If anyone feels they would like to sponsor an Indian child’s education, either by themselves or as a group, then contact Mrs. Una McMaugh on 028 8554 8070. The cost is £60.00 per year, which is collected each September and those interested are asked to commit to their child for 8 – 10yrs to support the duration of their education. 
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